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Greetings Legionnaires, Auxiliary, Sons of the Legion, and Legion Riders. 
We are now coming to the end of the year, and I want to express my sincere gratitude for all the work the Executive Committee, Auxiliary, and volunteers have carried out to make this a successful year.
We had several events so far this quarter and will continue to have more until the end of the year. The biggest event in October was the David Mares Dance. While on November 9th we had the Marine Corps Ball. In December, we will have the Christmas Disco Dance on the 14th which will cost only $10 + an unwrapped toy, if you can donate, for the children of families in need.
On November 23rd the Post will feature a band by the name of SYSTA-XO. They have performed at other American Legions in San Antonio and will be bringing a different type of entertainment. The cost is only $15 at the door. On November30th, Grupo La Verdad who will play a variety dance music will be playing. The cost is also only $15 at the door.
Post 2 will continue to have Karaoke on Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please check our website americanlegionalamolpost2.org to stay informed about our activities. Besides Karaoke, we will continue to have Free Friday Dances with different DJ’s. And of course, do not forget to join us on the First Friday of the month for the Fish Fry Fundraiser.
The American Legion Alamo Post 2 continues to support the programs that our founders started under the Four Pillars. Children and Youth, Americanism, Veteran Health and Rehabilitation, and National Defense. We support Boys State, the Auxiliary’s Girls State, Scouts program, Scholarship, Veteran Assistance, Blood Drives, Easter Program, Back to School Program and Christmas Program.
[bookmark: CurrentCursorPosition]Throughout December, no Sunday Tardeadas (afternoon dances) are scheduled due to other events. From December 22nd to January 5th the Post will be closed for the installation of new flooring in the Main Hall. The Post will reopen for business on January 6th.
I hope that everyone enjoys the Holiday Season. Have a great Thanksgiving,  a wonderful Christmas, and a Happy New Year. 
God Bless America and all of you,

Albert Mireles, Jr
Commander


